
 
 

 

Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the Huntley Fire Protection District 
03/19/2024 at 5:30pm 

Station One  
 
Trustee Mahoney called the Special Meeting of the Board of Trustees to order. Roll call noted, present were 
Trustee Saletta, Trustee Bayser, Trustee Davis and Trustee Mahoney. Also present were Chief Ravagnie, 
Deputy Chief Levendoski incoming Deputy Chief Dan Wagner, and Administrative Assistant Tina Winters, 
along with members of the Huntley Fire Protection District and the public.  Absent were, President Brown, 
Attorney Miller, and Executive Administrator Callie Thompson 
 
The meeting opened at 5:03 P.M. 
 
The members of the honor guard posted the colors and lead everyone in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 
Chief Ravagnie shared that board president Brown was in the hospital after a recent operation but was resting 
well and shared that the district wishes him a speedy recovery. 
 
Public Comments: None. 
 
Presentations: Oath of office ceremony:  Chief Ravagnie called up firefighter–paramedic Bryton Crosby. Bryton 
grew up in Harvard and began his career with Huntley Fire Protection District on March 6, 2023. Bryton has 
since successfully completed his task book and probationary period.  Bryton took his oath of office and will 
wear badge #107. 
 
Chief Ravagnie called up firefighter-paramedic Noah Carlson. Noah grew up in Harvard and began his career 
with the Huntley Fire Protection District on March 6, 2023.  Noah has since successfully completed his task 
book and probationary period. Noah took his oath of office and will wear badge #108. 
 
Chief Ravagnie called up firefighter-paramedic Gabriel Williams. Gabe is being Promoted to Lieutenant. He 
grew up in Round Lake Beach and prior to joining the Huntley Fire Protection District served in the United 
States Marine Corps.  Gabriel started his career with the HFPD on June 28, 2011 and wears badge # 68. 
Gabriel took his Lieutenant oath of office. 
 
Presentations: Appointment ceremony: Chief Ravagnie called up firefighter-paramedic Jason Freund.  Jason is 
being appointed to the Director of EMS position. He grew up in Marengo and has been a journalist, lifeline 
flight medic, a ropes rescue instructor, and a member of the Mabas 4 & 5 special response team. He joined the 
Huntley Fire Protection District on 6/22/2009 and is badge #60. Jason took his oath of office for the position of 
Director of Emergency Medical Services. 
 
Presentations: Years of Service: Chief Ravagnie called up Trustee Bonnie Bayser.  Bonnie has been a nurse 
for 60 years and has served on the board of the Huntley Fire Protection District since 2003. She has 
announced her resignation from the board and will be attending her final meeting on April 16th.  Chief thanked 
Bonnie for her service to the community, her dedication and passion for the fire service and her time as a 
board member for the district.  



 
 
Trustees Agenda: None. 
 
 
Trustee Saletta motioned to close the special meeting of the Board of Trustees, seconded by Trustee Bayser. 
All in favor say aye. The motion was passed, and the meeting closed at 6:06 p.m. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
_____________________________    ______________________________ 
President Milford Brown      Secretary Bonnie Bayser 
 


